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SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING  

of the 

Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee  

held at the ORLANDO SANFORD AIRPORT 
1200 RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II - BOARD ROOM 

 

Tuesday, October 13, 2009  -  9:00 a.m. 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The regular meeting of the Sanford Airport Noise Abatement Committee was called to 
order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Wes Pennington, after which the mission statement 
was read. The minutes for September were approved as submitted. 

 
Mr. Pennington stated that in the October committee meeting the Airport Authority 

Board notifies the committee of their appointment for the Chairman position for the 
subsequent year. Mr. Pennington stated that this was not presented to the Board in 
time for this meeting and that according to the Bylaws he would continue as Chairman 

until the Board took action on the matter.  
 
II. NOISE REPORT 

 
+Presentation and comments from Committee / Public 
 

Mr. Speake presented the noise complaints for the month of September. He stated that 
there were a total of 8 complaints for the month.  Mr. Speake stated that for the 3rd 
month in a row the Airport had over 20,000 operations. 

 
 

Total Operations – September 2009 20,601 

Total Noise Complaints 8 
Noise Complaint Hotline 1 

 

Complaints by Time of Day  - September 2009 

Day 
0600 - 1900 
3 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
0 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
0 

No Time 
Given 
5 

 
   
                Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow - 0       Silver Lake Area -  0 
 Timacuan - 0  Stone Island - 0 
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 Lake Mary - 0  Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves - 0  No given city - 0     
 Sanford  -     8                Longwood -      0 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      0  New Households -      0 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      2 
 Other Areas  -     0                Noise Complaint Line -      1 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 +Other Liaison Reports –  
 

Air Carrier- None 
 
General Aviation- Mr. McCarthy stated that DCA is operating Monday to Friday and 

that they should have even more operations during the day once the thunderstorm 
season has passed.  Mr. McCarthy stated that DCA has received 12 to 14 new students 
within the last 3 weeks. 

 
   

FAA- Mr. Ellison stated that the National Aircraft Association convention would 

start next week. He stated that there would be an increase in airspace traffic 
during that week. 
 

 
OLD BUSINESS- None 

 

III.  NEW BUSINESS- Mr. Speake nominated Andrew Van Gaale to be the new 
Vice Chairman.  The committee unanimously voted in favor of Mr. Van Gaale 

being Vice Chairman.  Mr. Speake stated that Mr. Wade is no longer able to 
continue serving as the General Aviation Representative and he 
recommended to the Chairman that Mike McCarthy be selected to serve in his 

place. The Chairman agreed and Mr. McCarthy will be presented to the 
Airport Authority Board for conformation. 

  

Mr. Speake passed out the results of a survey the Airport participated on 
regarding Non-Acoustic Noise Annoyance Mitigation Measures. He also passed 
out a packet on How to Respond to Noise Complaints. He stated that there is 

quite a bit of good information and contacts that maybe used. 
 
Mr. Speake stated that Mr. Dale has asked that the Part 150 Study be 

updated with the Master Plan update. 
 
V.  FUTURE MEETINGS 
         November 10, 2009 
         December 8, 2009         
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There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 

 
      
 

     
     
 

  
                         


